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Mayor and Council Newsletter


Borough of Island Heights

Council Meeting

February 24, 2009

www.islandheightsboro.com

___________________________________________________________________


Agenda items are listed in the order that they were acted upon.  Each agenda item is summarized.  The mayor and/or council member familiar with the action is listed along with a telephone number.  Bulleted items were not part of the agenda but are for informational purposes.

Mayor – Karen L. Hershey

Council President Al Gabriel - Present

Council members present:  Michael L. Frankovich,  Greg Heizler, Betsy Hyle, Brian Taboada, Richard Woods

Council members absent:  
Presentation to Mayor and Council by the Central Regional Drama Club’s Cast Members of the Musical Once Upon This Island
Summary:  Mayor Hershey thanked the Drama Club for the excellent performance and wished them well on their upcoming show and for coming to the meeting.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor
1.  Second reading and adoption Ordinance 2009 – 01 entitled, AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE MILLING AND REPAVING, REPLACING CURBS AND APRONS, DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENTS AS NEEDED AND PAVEMENT RECONSTRUCTION AT ENSOR PLACE AND JACKSON AVENUE AND APPROPRIATING $150,000.00 THEREFORE AND PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE OF $142,500.00 IN GENERAL IMPROVEMENT BONDS OR NOTES TO FINANCE THE SAME.

2.  Public Hearing Ordinance 2009 – 01.

3.  Adoption Ordinance 2009 – 01.

Summary:  After the public hearing of ordinance 2009 - 01, the Mayor and Council Members with one no vote approved an ordinance authorizing the milling and repaving, replacing curbs and aprons, drainage improvements as needed and pavement reconstruction at Ensor Place and 
Jackson Avenue.  The cost of this project will be offset with a New Jersey Department of Transportation grant in the amount of $125,000.00.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
4.  Second reading and adoption Ordinance 2009 – 02 entitled, AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE REPLACEMENT OF FILTER MEDIA AT THE WATER TREATMENT PLANT, AND APPROPRIATING $20,000.00 THEREFORE AND PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE OF $19,000.00 IN GENERAL IMPROVEMENT BONDS OR NOTES TO FINANCE THE SAME.

5.  Public Hearing Ordinance 2009 – 02.

6.  Adoption Ordinance 2009 – 02.

Summary:  After the public hearing of ordinance 2009 - 02, the Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved an ordinance authorizing the replacement of filter media at the water treatment plant.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
7.  Approve payment of obligations chargeable to the 2008 operating budget and 2009 temporary operating budget. 
Summary:  With one abstention the Mayor and Council Members approved the obligations chargeable to the operating budgets.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor
8.  Approve request for use of Pavilion for the following Wedding Ceremonies:

(1)
Scott Pinnella / Nadine Christos


May 9, 2009


Certificate of Insurance Supplied


(2)
Paul Dougan / Daria Ribarro



July 10, 2009



Certificate of Insurance Supplied

Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved use of the pavilion for the above weddings.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
9.  Approve Application for Special Permit for Social Affair (ABC); Island Heights Fire Co. #1 – Summer Brew on June 27, 2009.
Summary:  With one abstention, the Mayor and Council Members approved a special permit for social affair (ABC) for the Island Heights Fire Co. 1 “Summer Brew” to be held on June 27, 2009.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich – Council Member Liaison 
10.  Approve Application for Special Event; Barnegat Bay National Estuary Program, June 7, 2009.  Certificate of Insurance Supplied.

Summary:  With one abstention, the Mayor and Council Members approved an application for special event for Barnegat Bay National Estuary Program for June 7, 2009.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor
11.  Approve minutes from the following meetings:  January 13 and January 27, 2009.
Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved the minutes from the January 13 and January 27 regular council meetings.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor
12.  Adopt Resolution 2009 - 15 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF

NEW JERSEY, TO ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION.
Summary:  There were no items for closed session; therefore this resolution was not acted upon.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
Liaison Reports
Mayor Karen L. Hershey thanked Administrator Adrian Fanning and Councilman Heizler for doing a great job in preparing the application for appropriation funding for the water tower.  The Mayor also said that she attended the Island Heights Fire Company Installation dinner on February 21st and had a fabulous time.  She said the Borough is proud of the service the firefighters provide to our community.  Mayor Hershey followed up on Councilman Heizler’s remarks about the Environmental Committee, saying that the Council would receive a copy of the Committee’s report and recommendations regarding a municipal energy audit.  Finally, the Mayor indicated that the date of the next council meeting would be moved from March 17 to March 10 to be consistent with our usual meeting schedule wherein meetings are typically held on the second and fourth Tuesday of every month, unless there is a holiday which conflicts with that schedule. 
Council President Al Gabriel reported that at the request of Administrator Adrian Fanning he met with the Post Office regarding water pressure issues.  They will need a new water service to correct this issue along with having Public Works power wash and paint the exterior of the building with future plans to paint the interior.  The boardwalk project, since the cost of lumber is dropping, should be below the threshold where it will not require advertising for bids and should be started by the end of March or beginning of April.  Mr. Gabriel also asked the boro attorney to find out if the old lumber could be given away to those interested in it.  
Council Member Michael L. Frankovich reported that there have been 16 investigative reports since the last council meeting.  There have been 3 warrant arrests, 3 arrests for possession of controlled dangerous substances and intent to distribute, 2 found property reports, 1 subject arrest for motor vehicle violations, 3 theft reports, 1 report of wire down with property damage, 1 Division of Youth & Family services report, 1 impound of a motor vehicle, 1 ID theft and fraud report along with 85 motor vehicle stops.  Mr. Frankovich also reported that the Police Department received $2,624.53 from the State of New Jersey for the D.D.E.F. which is a grant that helps put extra officers on the road during certain times where incidents of DWI are higher.  Mr. Frankovich also stated that the Island Heights Fire Co. swore in the following officers:  Chief Andrew Parks, Assistant Chief Kenneth Balfrey, Lieutenant KC Baney, 1st Lieutenant Jon Brodbeck and 2nd Lieutenant Tom Platt.
Council Member Greg Heizler reported that he had the privilege of meeting with our newest member to U.S. Congress, John Adler, recently.  He asked to let everybody know that his office is located on Main St. in Toms River.  It was former Rep. Saxton’s office building.  Congressman Adler retained Congressman Saxton’s staff and added some of his own.  As a newly elected representative, and one certainly looking to serve beyond his two year term, he is reaching out to all locals and asking them to contact his office.  He is eager to get to know his constituents to better serve their needs.  From a practical standpoint there may be no better time to be able to communicate with a member of the federal government.  At the meeting we met with members of the DOT and the Army Corps of Engineers to discuss ongoing projects, and the possibilities of new projects down the line.  The Parkway widening project between Exit 80 and 63 is going to be extended south to Bass River and is set to begin around May of this year.  We also discussed beach replinshment, and the fact that Congressman Adler is making the health of the Barnegat Bay and Toms River a top priority for its obvious economic and ecological reasons.  Administrator Adrian Fanning and I submitted an appropriations request to obtain up to $750,000.00 in federal funding towards our water tower project.  I was briefly able to discuss this personally with Congressman Adler and more at length with members of his staff who thus far have been very receptive.  The Environmental Committee continues its tireless efforts to save Island Heights  taxpayers money while reducing energy consumption in our national move towards energy independence.  Based upon an outstanding presentation by Dr. Hossay of Stockton State College in our Borough Hall which was attended by elected officials from other waterfront communities, it is clear that we can make all of our public buildings more energy efficient.  The committee recommends that we work with available state grants to perform an audit which in the relative short term will provide long term savings to the Borough.

Council Member Betsy Hyle reported that the February’s meeting of the Senior Advisory Committee was well attended and we had a great discussion about eating for energy.  Please join us for March’s Get-Together is Thursday, March 19th at the IH grade school in the large meeting room.  We continue our health speaker’s series with Wendy Bright Fallon discussing Food for Body, Mind & Spirit to support your overall health…along with computer class, yoga and lunch. Joining us for lunch will be IH resident Matt Ward who will answer questions about reverse mortgages. It all starts at 8:45am on March 19th.  Watch for the enclosed flyer.  Board of Education: The newly formed Ad hoc committee researching opportunities for shared services and available options regarding school district consolidation plans will hold its next meeting on Tuesday March 3rd at 6pm at the grade school. Just a reminder that the general public is welcome to observe the proceedings, but it is not an open question and answer session for the public. Specific questions may be addressed to the Board of Education at its regularly scheduled meetings. Future meetings will be posted on the school website ( www.islandheights.k12.nj.us ).  IH Grade School:  the Science Fair is coming up…the fair is open to all resident on Friday March 6th from 6:30pm to 8:00pm.  Don’t miss the gym being transformed into a Rain Forest…and support the incredible efforts by our students.  PTO: is planning its spring Art & Gift Auction which is their biggest fundraiser of the year. They are actively looking for donations, sponsors, and support. Firm details about the date, time, & location are in the works and any community help from artists, businesses, and kind souls would be greatly appreciated. You can contact PTO president Tara Church through the school or call council liaison Betsy Hyle.  IH Library:  The next Friends of the Library Book Club selection is now available at the library.  It is History of Love and the discussion will take place Tuesday April 14th at 11:00am at the library. While you’re at the library pick up a membership form for the Friends of the Library…and support this important community resource.
Council Member Brian Taboada reported that the Easter Bunny is coming to town on April 11th.  The Saturday baseball program at the Grade School gym is going wonderfully.  The Recreation Committee recived their new portable batting cage and is excited to use it.  Joe Pelliccio and PJ Smith have been working the basics of throwing and catching and now hitting.  Richard Gabriel has been volunteering his time to help kids perfect their pitching.  There are only a few weeks left and remember this is open to every child whether they have been attending or not.  The Island Heights Recreation Committee placed a recommendation to council regarding the pricing of badges for tennis this upcoming season.  Council will be mulling over this suggestion and shouldhave the prices set in the near future.
Council Member Richard Woods reported that he and Planning Board members Elizabeth Leahey and Annie Garvin met with Code Official Ken Anderson, Engineer Michael O’Donnell and Attorney Robert Ellis to discuss amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  Mr. O’Donnell drafted the proposed amendments, which have been approved by Mr. Ellis, and are being reviewed by Mr. Anderson.  After final approval by Mr. Anderson, Mr. Woods will forward the amendments to the Borough Attorney so that a draft Ordinance amending the Zoning Ordinance could be submitted to Mayor and Council for review and comment.  The proposed changes include definitions of lot coverage, accessory uses, setbacks, and decks.  They also include revisions in application fees to the board.
Privilege of the Floor

These subjects were discussed during Privilege of the Floor, for additional details please see the approved minutes on the borough website.

Ocean Ride


School Study
Electronic Bulletin Board
Ramps

Path Cleanup -  Simpson to Central Ave.
Other Items of Interest
 The Island Heights Senior Advisory Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, March 5, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.

    The Island Heights Board of Education regular meeting is Monday, March 9, 2009 workshop begins at 7:00 PM, followed by the regular meeting at 7:30 PM, held at the Island Heights Grade School, 115 Summit Avenue, Island Heights.

 The Island Heights Board of Health regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, March 10, 2009 at 9:00 AM held at the Borough Hall.

 The Island Heights Planning Board regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, March 11, 2009 at 6:30 PM held at the Borough Hall.

The Island Heights Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, March 10, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.

 The Island Heights Environmental Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, March 18, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.

The Central Regional School Board regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, March 19, 2009 at 7:00 PM at the Board of Education building, Forest Hills Parkway, Bayville.

 The Island Heights Recreation Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, March 30, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.
The Municipal Clerk’s Office, Tax Collector & Water/Sewer Office, Finance & Purchasing, are open Monday – Friday 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM and Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM.  

Building & Fire Departments, Tax Assessor and Municipal Court are open Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM. Please call the Borough Hall at (732) 270-6415 for days and times of offices not listed above.

mayorcouncil@islandheightsboro.com

Mayor Karen L. Hershey
Council Member Richard Woods
April D. Elley, Newsletter Editor (732) 270-6415
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